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    BETHEL PARK SOCCER ASSOCIATION

  BOARD MEETING – November 8, 2011
Brian Gorges, President of Bethel Park Soccer Association (BPSA), called the meeting to order at 7:09 PM in the Caucus Room of the Bethel Park Municipal Building. Board members present were:   Bruce Thompson, Kathleen Tischler, Scott DiGiorno Jeff Marzina, Steve Donovan, Maria Minshall, Bill  Wolf and Joe Reichard.
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed & reviewed at the meeting. Motion was made by Bruce Thompson and second made by Scott DiGiorno to approve the amended minutes & post to the website.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
· Steve Donovan reported the balance in checking, savings, and money market totaled $63,240.89.
· Pending income includes:  50/50 money from flights, lottery proceeds. 
· Expenses/invoices paid this month:  Larry Shaw invoice & equipment invoices.

· Pending expenses/invoices to be paid:  $1400 for calendar fundraiser winnings. 

· Additionally, the reimbursement for the recertification fees for referees needs to be paid out and as well as the 10% fee to BP Recreation for fall registration.  
· Discussion followed regarding 10% due to BP Rec for fall registrations & pending payment.
President’s Report:    
· Brian Gorges stated he was very pleased with the fall season with over 90 games played.  He will be contacting PA West regarding the low number of games played by several teams.
· In addition the volunteer base is increasing with involvement growing, as are our board nominations.
Committees:

Registration –

· Registration opens December 10, 2011 and will close for travel on February 24.
· All travel players registering will be placed on a waiting list pending roster availability to be followed by a tryout.
Communications -
. 
· Joe Reichard will be meeting with Blue Sombrero and any questions on functionality of the site can be provided to Joe and he will look into them when meeting with them.
· A rebate of approximately $460 is due from Blue Sombrero resulting from cancellation fees of registrants.  Joe Reichard will follow up on the issue.
· Email blast regarding our sponsors has been provided to Joe Reichard and will be sent out.
· Brian Gorges provided three years of minutes to Joe Reichard for posting to the site.
Risk Management – 

· No report.
Referees –   
· Matt Scott provided a written report in his absence.  He will provide Steve Donovan with a list of referees to be reimbursed for recert fees for a total of $1875.  Larry Shaw will be sent $10 for mentoring a newer referee in the center position as he ran the line on the game.
· There is an issue for reimbursement for three refs who did not complete the required two games and matter to be determined.
· The fall season was challenging in that we lost a number of refs last spring to graduation.  Matt expresses his thanks to all that helped cover the games.  The tandem system was used on approximately five games and it seemed to go quite well.  Quality of officiating seemed to be good with a few areas for improvement.  Matt can be contacted with any specific areas of concern.
· Liam Wolf had a tough assignment filling games with a shortened list of refs.  He worked hard & we managed but there are modifications that can be made to allow smoother operation in the spring.  A reply to each request/offer with a reply email within 24 hours letting the ref know if they have the game or not is one opportunity for improvement.  Hard dates should be established when updates to the schedule will go out.
· A course for current and new in-house refs is planned for March.
· Matt Scott seeking verification of insurance coverage for flight refs regarding both his liability release as well as coverage for refs themselves.
· Brian Gorges stated we need to encourage others to become certified as refs.
· Bruce Thompson solicited feedback on our flight refs and received responses from board members.  Some comments included the performance was satisfactory while offsides needs additional clarification.  Training and certifications should continue so that the referee coordinators do not have to be as hands on as they have had to be.  There appears to be a lack of confidence resulting in low whistle volume, which can be addressed in spring training session.   
· Board members have been approached on how to become flight refs.
Travel Commissioner & Registrar – 

· No report.
PR/Fundraising – 

· Maria Minshall reported the calendar fundraiser paid out $1400 for 31 days.  The PA lottery double draw impacted the winners also and needs clarification.  Maria to send names for publication to website.
· Unsold tickets were turned back in from some teams affecting the proceeds from the fundraiser. 
· Tee shirt design contest winner was Bridget Heh and her design will be featured on shirts to be produced then sold on the website.  Shirts will be $10 & Joe Reichard will provide details in email blast & out on the website.  Pick up date/location to be determined.
· Magnets are still available.
Flights – 

· Flights concluded with a full eight sessions complete for all flights.  Positive comments received regarding YES coaches for lower flights.  
· Spring session typically experiences an influx of players for flight 1,2 and 3.

· Flight 3 commissioners should be promoting travel from week one with one-on-one contact with players.  Board support at Flight 3 would be helpful.

· Sponsor placques still need to be produced.  Brian Gorges to provide list of sponsors to begin production.

· Soccer Shots had 10-12 kids who took part.  This will be offered again based on registration.  
· Bruce Brother Tires soccer ball promotion ended with final results unknown at present time.  
Fields – 
· Fields were aerated and mulched.

Equipment: 
· New uniforms were a success & no issues with the exception of a patch issue.  Those have been repaired and if any additional are discovered, turn in for repair.
· New nets need to be hung for spring.
· New goals worked well at Neil. 

Community Liaison – 

· No report.
Coaching Development –
· No report
Player Development –
· Bill Wolf stated that the US Soccer website has a new official coaching manual available which includes expectations for coaching kids and how to coach positively.
Old Business– 
· Discussion around the use of fields by Cup teams was tabled as no motion was made to vote on and move forward. Discussions were held regarding the field usage and whether or not it was allowed by Bethel Rec.
· Nominations for the 2012 board, per Jeff Marzina on behalf of the Nomination Committee, includes the following individuals:
Steve Donovan, Scott DiGiorno, Rich Eckert, Brian Gorges, Kathleen Tischler, Kevin Conroy, Jeff Marzina, Bruce Thompson, Kelly Mehalko, Matt Scott, Joe Reichard, Maria Minshall, Matt Yee, Steve Minick, Mike Mathias, Dave Eckert, Mike Kuntz, Matt Gaston and John Vaught.
· Number of board members will be amended to accommodate all the members on the ballot.  Motion was made by Jeff Marzina to accept the ballot as presented and received a second by Bruce Thompson.  Motion passed unanimously.  Ballot will be sent to membership and results tabulated.  

· Active participation by board members is a necessity to achieve our goals and meeting attendance is an area in which we can improve.  Parental involvement is helpful and should be solicited.
New Business –
· Brian Gorges stated he is interested in once again serving as board president.
Upcoming Dates: 
· Board meeting December 13, 2011.
· Flight registration begins December 10, 2011.
· Travel registration closes February 24, 2012.
· Flight registration closes March 2, 2011.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Brian Gorges & a second was made by Bill Wolf.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 8 46 pm.
Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Tischler, BPSA Secretary
